






10 Report on Home Schooling 

Fiona Mc Donnell, National Services Director on Children Services Registration joined 
the meeting 

10.1 The Board noted the briefing paper on the Tusla Alternative Education 
Assessment and Registration and the update provided by the National 
Services Director on Children Services Regulation. 

10.2 The Board discussed the current challenges to the Alternative Education 
Assessment and registration Services and noted the legislative changes 
required. The Board agreed to schedule Alternative Education Assessment 
and Registration for further discussion at a later date. 

11. Estates

11.1 Discussion on Tusla's Draft Estates Strategy and a Vision of Tusla Estates was
deferred until the June Board meeting.

11.2 The Board approved the recommendation that Tusla enter into a lease of _Redacted 

Redacted with, Saoirse Women's Refuge, to provide emergency 
refuge services for women and children experiencing domestic violence. 

u.3 The Board approved the recommendation to award the contract in respect of

12 

the refurbishment works at St. Fintans's Hospital, Portlaoise as outlined in 
paper submitted to the Board. to Kelbuild U� subject to the approval of the 
Minister for Children and Youth Affairs. Funding has been made for this 
project in Tusla's Capital programme for 2019 and follmving years. 

Performance Data Reports 

12.1 The Board noted the update on the progress against the HIQA Action Plan and 
the S:MT engagement with the EAG and Tusla's ·strategic action plan status 
report for April 2019. The third quarterly EA.G Report will be presented to the 
Board at the June Board meeting. 

12.2 The Board noted the overview of the March 2019 national performance and 
activity data. 

12.3 The Board noted the HR integrated Report and the Report on Agency Staff by 
Grade and Region for April 2019.

12.4 The EAG meeting scheduled for 12 June will focus on the Agency's Workforce 
Plan. 

13 AOB 

13.1 The Board noted the update on the implementation of the Business Plan as of 
Q1 2019. The Executive will look at establishing clear performance thresholds 
against which to measure progress of business plan actions. 

13.2 The Board thanked Teresa Kilmartin for her contribution and commitment to 
the work of the Board and the ODRS Committee. 

End 


